
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  05/09/23                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 23-0377

LOG NAME:  2023 STATE HIGHWAY 183 AT NORTH BEACH STREET ILA

SUBJECT

(CD 4 / Future CD 11) Authorize Execution of an Interlocal Agreement with Haltom City for Construction of the Highway Safety Improvement Project
at State Highway 183 and North Beach Street

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize execution of an Interlocal Agreement with Haltom City for construction of the Highway Safety
Improvement project at State Highway 183 and North Beach Street (City Project No. 103642).

DISCUSSION:

The purpose of this Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) is to execute an Interlocal Agreement (ILA) between City of Fort Worth and Haltom
City for construction of Highway Safety Improvement project at State Highway 183 at North Beach Street (City Project No. 103642).

On September 27, 2002 on M&C 22-0768, the City authorized an execution of an Advanced Funding Agreement with Texas Department of
Transportation (TXDOT) for the State Highway 183 at North Beach Street Highway Safety Improvement project (City Project No. 103642). The
scope of this project includes signal rebuild including signal improvements including Audible Pedestrian System (APS), refresh pavement
markings, flashing yellow arrow for all approaches, new raised median, and advance signal warning signs for all approaches signal improvements.

The Southwest corner of the intersection is within Haltom City limits. The improvements on this corner include the improvements to traffic signal
and sidewalk and Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) ramps. City of Fort Worth shall pay for the project's engineering design, environmental,
temporary construction easements, and construction costs, including all necessary utility adjustments so the facilities can be properly installed. 
Funding and/or reimbursements will not be collected from Haltom City as a part of this agreement.

Construction for this project will be let by TXDOT in June 2023. The State will be responsible for securing the federal and state share of the funding
required for the development and construction of the project. The City bears the responsibility to pay for cost overruns. 

The breakdown of responsibilities associated with the Interlocal Agreement are as follows:

Fort Worth shall be responsible for: project engineering design, environmental, temporary construction easements, and construction costs,
including all necessary utility adjustments so the facilities can be properly installed.
Haltom City shall be responsible for: design review of the project.

This project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 4/FUTURE COUNCIL DISTRICT 11. 

A Form 1295 is not required because: This contract will be with a governmental entity, state agency or public institution of higher education: Haltom
City

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

 

 

 

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  William Johnson  5806

   

Originating Business Unit Head: Lauren Prieur  6035

   

Additional Information Contact: Monty Hall  8662

   

Expedited




